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38TH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Unofficial draft Minutes of the 38th Annual General Meeting held on Thursday 24th November 2011 at 7p.m. at Nether Edge Primary School.

Present:  

  Directors:  Joanna Saunders (Chairman), Elaine Bird (Treasurer), Kate Housden (Company Secretary), Bev Adams, Raj Dhimar, Chris Venables, Ian Livingstone, Ian Wallis, Mandy Wilson.

  Company members:  Waheed Akhtar, Elizabeth Albrow, Cliff Ellis, Maggie Ellis (minutes), Huw Evans, Louisa Golas, Simon Hookham, Councillor Hussain, Alex Knowles, Thildy Lowe, Lynda Mitchell, David Price, Harry Pearson, Sue Pearson, Paul Skelton, Isobel Stevenson, Howard Trott, Jen Vine, Ann Wright-Hughes,

  Subscribers (non-voting):  Nikki Bond, Frank Higgins, Mal Lynes, Jo Mills, Robert Spooner.

  Guests: Alex Liddle (Forum Café Bars), Martin Hughes (South Community Assembly), Saskia Peet (Sheffield Environment Weeks).

(Totals: 28 voting members (quorum is 25), 5 non-voting subscribers, 3 guests.)

1)  Welcome from the Chairman

+Introduction of “market place” stall keepers:  

  Ryan Morley (proposed sculpture in Chelsea Park)

  Robert Spooner (Quaker meetings)

  Alex Liddle (refurbished Broadfield pub)

  Dean Smith (Activity Sheffield / chairobics,etc.)

  Martin Hughes (Community Assembly – drop in events at Abbeydale Grange re re-use of site)

  Saskia Peet (Sheffield Environment Weeks/ Yorkshire in Bloom)

2)  Apologies for absence:  David Bower, Mark Doel, Fiona Ferguson, Anne Hutton, Tanya Schmoller, Hilary Taylor-Firth, Marian Tylecote, Richard Ward.

3)  Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Wednesday 19th May 2010 and matters arising.
These were summarised and printed copies of the full minutes were available.

Item 3 Planning: Brincliffe Oaks planning application has been approved but no work has started on site. Gatefield House site has now been redeveloped as a residential site.

Item 8 Transport: First Buses have responded to Ian Wallace’s  concerns.

Motion: 2010 AGM minutes to be accepted by meeting as correct.


Proposed : Mandy Wilson, Seconded: Ian Livingstone.

Passed unanimously

4)  Chair of the Trustees Report (Joanna Saunders)

     Report of NENG’s activities presented by Chair. Copy available from Company Secretary.

5)  Treasurer’s Report (Elaine Bird)

     Audited accounts presented by Treasurer. 

NENG is extremely grateful to all local residents for their tolerance of the road closures, and the obstruction of their roads and drives on market days.

Question: What are the street closure costs for?

Answer (EB): They pay for the 2 large street closure notices which have to be put in The Star. At the next renewal we intend to apply for a ‘permanent licence’ allowing the streets to be closed at all future farmers’ markets. This is likely to cost in the order of £2000.

Motion: Accounts to be accepted by the Meeting

Proposed:  Joanna Saunders,    Seconded: Chris Venables

Passed unanimously

6)  Proposal to Increase subscriptions

  (As proposed by Treasurer)
Motion: Subscriptions to be raised to £8 per person or organisation / £5 unwaged concessions from April 2012
Proposed: Elaine Bird     Seconded: Joanna Saunders            Passed unanimously

7)  Nomination to Board of Directors:

Simon Hookham, a local architect interested in planning matters.

Proposed: Kate Housden    Seconded: Joanna Saunders            Passed unanimously
8)  Resignation from board of Directors:
Marian Tylecote is resigning due to ill health but would like to continue to be involved with environmental issues. Many thanks from the Meeting for all her work in Nether Edge over many years, more recently in developing the meadow in Chelsea Park and planting up the small area by Sharrowvale Rd/ Psalter Lane Roundabout.

9) Motion: Remainder of the directors to remain in post during this transition year.
Proposed: Kate Housden   Seconded Joanna Saunders                   Passed unanimously

· Elaine Bird: To provide knowledgeable cover in the event of illness or resignation, we need to have shadow Treasurer and Membership secretary volunteers. All offers welcome.

· Kate Housden: We need to encourage more people to become company members who can vote,. Currently there are 53 but we struggled to get enough to be quorate at this meeting.

10)  Motion: To elect Pivotal Business Services (Barnsley) as the Auditors for 2012.

       Proposed: Elaine Bird    Seconded:  Joanna Saunders       Passed unanimously

11)  Opportunities for getting involved with NENG

· We desperately need someone with webmaster skills who would be prepared to look after the NENG website.

· There is a proposal for a music festival based in Nether Edge if anyone would be interested in organising it.

· Possible antiques market in conjunction with Broadfield Rd. traders would need volunteers.

· The Markets committee would welcome some fresh input.

· Fund-raising for the sculpture (EB)

· Veolia might give a grant

· Small grant possible from community Assembly

· Raffle tickets (printing costs £100) to be sent out with February Edge, 5 per household, £1 each. Will also be sold at March Market.

· Local businesses and previous donors to be contacted for prizes.

· September’s Farmers’ Market will be for sculpture fund if £2000 already raised.

· Any other suggestions for funding very welcome – please contact Elaine Bird.

12)  Members’ and supporters’ priorities for NENG for 2011/2012  (Mandy Wilson)

Mandy organised a short group workshop and a list of priorities was collated. To be discussed at the next Committee meeting in January.

13) Any Other Business
· Cliff Ellis: There is a meeting on Engineering Sustainable Transport on 06/12/2011, 1.30 -4.30pm at 1 St. Paul’s Place, for anyone interested.

· David Price: Council should urgently encourage commencement of work on Brincliffe Oaks site. Action: Councillor Hussain to make enquiries, Joanna Saunders or Mandy Wilson will write to Council/Planners/Developers.

· Lynda Mitchell:  Concern about the area of land involved in Gilders site re-development and whether it will encroach on gardens of existing houses nearby. Action: Bev Adams to enquire.

· Howard Trott: Report to committee on the closure of the Nether Edge Wildlife Group – due to financial and organisational issues and because no-one available to take over as leader.
           Many thanks to Howard for all the effort that he has put into running the group since 2004. 

Hopefully someone will volunteer to restart the group in the near future.  

Meeting closed    
